PENN TOWNSHIP MINUTES February 16, 2010

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday, February 16, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors present: William Moyer, Fred Ulrich, Brian Wentzel. Others present: Secretary/Treasurer Robin Bieber. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich; SU student Jacob Mowery; Bruce Reber; Wayne Heimbach.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the February 2, 2010 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No Public Comment was heard at this time.

PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD

Regarding his property on Old Colony Road, Bruce Reber had requested that the Board conduct a storm water management study with an hydraulic evaluation for a storm frequency of 25 years and 100 years and the impact those storms would have on the roadway. After review, motion was made by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved, to contact Robert Bickhart to conduct this study.

REPORTS

Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the crew's activities during the previous two weeks.

Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report which included seven Zoning Permits y-t-d.

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, reported on a conversation with Marcello Amato regarding a 'beer only' liquor license for Amato's Restaurant. After discussion, Mr. Amato will be instructed to have his solicitor provide copies of all documents to the Township at which time Jeff Edmunds, Solicitor, will review and advise on the next steps to be taken.

Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich reported no problems in the recent snow storms.

Chairman William Moyer reported that everyone did a great job in the recent snow storms with minimal breakdowns and repairs.

OLD BUSINESS

No Old Business was heard at this time.

NEW BUSINESS

A small building for the Boy Scouts to use in inclement weather while recycling was discussed. Upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved, the Supervisors will supply the materials for an approximate 6'x8' building; the Boy Scouts would be responsible for constructing said building. It was noted that this issue is going to be discussed at the next Boy Scout's meeting to be held on February 17, 2010.

PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS - MINUTES - FEBRUARY 16,2010

Wayne Heimbach, a resident of Breezewood Forrest, explained to the Board that his sump pump drains into his French drain, which he would then like to drain into a storm sewer drain at the stop sign. The Supervisors explained that there is no storm sewer drain at the stop sign; the closest storm sewer drain would involve going across his neighbor's property and driveway and would involve utility lines. After review, Mr. Heimbach was not interested.

CORRESPONDENCE

PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL

Upon motion of Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel, and unanimously approved, the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn was made by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel, and unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the February 16, 2010 meeting adjourned at 7:23PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary